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Before the House Committee on 

FINANCE 
 

Monday, February 27, 2023 
 11:30 AM 

State Capitol, Conference Room 308 and Videoconference 
 

In consideration of 
HOUSE BILL 1303, HOUSE DRAFT 1 

RELATING TO WATER CONSERVATION 
 
House Bill 1303, House Draft 1 proposes to appropriate moneys to certain counties to create pilot 
programs that incentivize residential homeowners in certain dry areas to replace landscaping 
refurbishments with alternatives that reduce water use.  The Department of Land and Natural 
Resources (Department) supports this measure provided that its passage does not replace or 
adversely impact priorities indicated in the Executive Budget request. 
 
The Department’s Commission on Water Resource Management (Commission) supports water 
conservation and efficiency of water use, which is essential because climate change is expected to reduce 
future freshwater availability in many areas of the State of Hawaiʻi and may also cause an increase in 
frequency and severity of drought events.  Incentives for residential homeowners to replace water-
intensive landscaping with alternatives that use less water may be an effective way to reduce residential 
water use in Hawai‘i.  According to the Honolulu Board of Water Supply (HBWS), the average residential 
household consumes between 6,000 to 9,000 gallons per month, with approximately half of that for 
outdoor use.  A residential HBWS customer who fully eliminated outdoor irrigation could save an average 
of 45,000 gallons per year of drinking water. 
 
The Commission also acknowledges that each of the four county water departments have existing water 
conservation programs and that a pilot program offering residents incentives to replace landscaping with 
less water intensive alternatives could also be established in the Counties of Kaua‘i and Maui. 
 
Mahalo for the opportunity to provide testimony in support of this measure. 
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Comments:  

Aloha, 

I support this bill. 

Mahalo nui, 

Cards Pintor 
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